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	The Self-Development of People National Committee convened at 8:00 p.m. on Monday May 14 at De‘Tatch restaurant in Placencia.
The following Committee members were present:
Rebecca Reyes, Chairperson         Sharon Ware                   

Lisa Leverette                                Pat Osoinach
Laura Krauss                                 Phyllis Edwards   
John Etheredge                              Johnnie Monroe              
Karen Brown                                 Susan Dobkins      
The following staff members were present:

Alonzo Johnson, Clara Nunez, Margaret Mwale, Rick Jones, and Teresa Bidart.
Excused Absence:

Joseph Johnson, Wesley Woo, Wayne Steele, Sara J Moore, and Lawrence Low.
The meeting was opened by Rebecca Reyes with prayer.

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE the Proposed Agenda.
The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE the February 22-24, 2018 National Committee minutes.

The National Committee members and staff participated in a dinner at De’Tatch Restaurant.
Tuesday May 15 the group visited with Seine Bight Council community center. The purpose of the meeting was to listen from the Village Council President and group members about their project, which was funded by SDOP. The group was funded to revitalize the village's image. Also, the SDOP group will participate in a Garifuna presentation that was going to be conducted by Cynthia Ellis. Cynthia Ellis is a long in-house collaborator since the beginning of the partnership trips to Belize
A group of students from Saint Alphonsus School, under the direction of Principal Akin Palacio surprised the SDOP group performing (singing and drumming) for the SDOP group.
After the school presentation Cynthia Ellis conducted the Garifuna presentation.
Justo Augustine, Chair of the Seine Bight Village Council addressed the group explaining how the group project has been gradually changing the inhabitants care for the village. Leonard Williams, a community manager participated in the presentation too.

On Wednesday May 16 the National Committee visited with Marigold Women’s Cooperative. The group was funded by SDOP to start a local roadside restaurant which creates employment for the members and improves the community. The Marigold group conducted a ‘Tortilla making presentation’ and the group members invited the SDOP team members to make tortillas as well for the whole group. The group also did a Mayan dance presentation.
Froyla Tzalm, a SDOP collaborator, conducted a Mayan culture history presentation over lunch.

The SDOP team traveled in the afternoon to visit with Trio Farmers in Development Pre-cooperative. The group was funded by SDOP to build tunnels that will improve the yield of their crops. The farmers of this cooperative are trying a new method of growing seedlings. The group members did a presentation about their project and how this method of growing has helped them. They also discussed with the SDOP team their struggles and how they are growing medicinal plants that has improved the community and group members health issues.
Thursday, May 17, 2018 the Self-Development of People team traveled to Hopking Village to visit with Sandy Beach Women’s Cooperative. The whole group had breakfast at Sandy Beach restaurant. 

The SDOP team, members of the Department of Cooperative and Agriculture, and members of other SDOP funded projects meeting re-convened at 10:15 am 

Bible study was conducted by Rev. Alonzo Johnson, SDOP Coordinator.
Presentation by Merlene Castillo/ Hugo Miranda
Hugo Miranda, who is an Education Cooperative officer, started the meeting with welcoming words to the Presbyterian Commttee on the Self-Development of People.

The meeting was opened with prayers conducted by Alonzo Johnson  
Jose Alpuche, CEO of the Belize Ministry of Agriculture, Gareth Murillo, Registrar of the Department of Cooperatives and the following officers were at the meeting: Armando Aban, Victor Paulino, Hugo Miranda, Michel Lewis, Lloyd Tzun, Francis Vega, Leonardo Tzib, Isaias Pitch, Ronnie Martinez, and Eduardo Leyva.

Besides the Sandy Beach group members, German Ramirez from Maskall Agriculture Farmers' Cooperative Society Limited and Ruben and Griselda Pineda from Nago Bank Cooperatives were present at the meeting. Both groups are SDOP funded projects.
Gareth Murillo addressed the meeting to talk about the unlikely partnership between the International Task Force and the Department of Cooperative and how it developed in a great partnership after 6 years.

Mandy Aban, addressed the attendees to explain how the partnership between SDOP and Sandy Beach Women’s Cooperative started in 2010 when members of Sandy Beach submitted the application and got awarded with the first grant. This first Belize grant represented the beginning for the Cooperative department to trust The Self-Developmnt of People program because in the past they faced false promesses from other foreign visitors. Before that point they were not sure that this grant funding offer was real.
Then Michel Lewis showed a PowerPoint presentation to the attendees which showed pictures of the before and after of all projects funded in Belize by SDOP with the collaboration of the Department of Cooperative and Agriculture. These pictures included Sandy Beach Women’s Cooperative, Hopkins Farmers, Maya Freshwater, Trio Farmers, El Paraiso, Maskall, and Nago bank.
Present members of the funded groups at this meeting, thanked the SDOP National Committee and the Cooperative and Agriculture Departments for their help and support.  
Gareth Murillo at the end summarized the tasks that the Cooperative department does in Belize. 

Jose Alpuche, addressed the attendees to give words of thank you to SDOP for working in Belize. He remarked the labor of SDOP helping people to develop themselves. 

Alonzo Johnson explained and remarked that the dollars that have been invested in Belize were from Presbyterians that attended  to  Presbyterian churches and donated to the One Great Hour of Sharing Offering.

Rebecca Reyes recommended the committee members to introduce themselves. She expressed that all these persons are representing people from all Presbyterian churches in the United States.
Lisa Leverette explained the unlikely collaboration between this Government agency and this faith organization. She also remarked the meaning of this collaboration. 
Members of both organizations exchanged awards and recognitions. Merlene Castillo, from Sandy Beach group and Ruben Pineda from Nago Bank group gave awards to SDOP. Lisa Leverette gave the SDOP award to the Department of Cooperatives.
The Department of Cooperatives gave Lisa Leverette and Teresa Bidart Cooperative Department T-Shirts as symbols of Cooperative Department membership for their work with them.

People in the audience were given the opportunity to talk to all attendees. Susan Dobkins, new International Task Force Chairperson talked and expressed her thanks for the work that the Cooperative and Agriculture Department has done in collaboration with the International Task Force and she expressed their willingness to continue this work.
Rebecca Reyes thanked Edmond Williams, who has been working as a driver and collaborator since the beginning of the partnership.

Michel Lewis ended this part of the meeting thanking Jose Alpuche and his secretary, who was here too, and Cynthia Ellis, for being here in this celebration, and the two-young people who helped with the meeting sound system.

The plenary adjourned at 12:30 p.m. for lunch.
The National committee re-convened at 1:40 pm after lunch.
 The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE the Proposed Agend.
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Financial report presented by Phyllis Edwards. 

Overall, we are in very good shape. We still have funds to spend in  2018. The OGHS giving is up.
Alonzo stated that part of this increase is up because the Special offering office have helped us a lot with resources that promote the One Great Hour Sharing programs. The Mission engagement program has helped too. In addition to this, the staff have worked hard to increase the amount of SDOP resources and have increased the visibility of the ministry, Alonzo has joined with the Poor People Campaign. The staff is working together with Rick Jones to lift the work of SDOP.
The financial report has been approved.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Staff report presented by Alonzo Johnson.

Alonzo reported that staff have worked hard at the office. The staff did an impact report which includes Domestic, International, and Mid Council information of funded projects. Also, the staff developed one single sheet with crucial information about SDOP. Alonzo was interviewed by the Special Offering to promote SDOP ministry and was posted for life  straming on line. The staff worked hard for the SDOP Sunday resource. Margaret and Alonzo will be traveling to NJ and NY to meet with different Mid councils. Teresa, planned with the International Task Force members this Belize meeting. Clara has worked hard with the SDOP new resources to highlight SDOP work. The impact report will be shared with the National Committee members soon. The SDOP T-shirt was designed close to the meeting because the satff considered that it was important to make something that represent us.
Phyllis asked how the National Committee can have access to all the pictures and videos taken here. Rick Jones answered that presentations can be made with this pictures and videos and send it to everybody. 

Phyllis congratulated the staff.
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Midwest Task Force report.
Sharon shared with the group that this is going to be her last report, because she is rotating off the committee. She thanked the Committee for this dedicated work.
The Midwest Task Force approved the technical assistance grant to the following project:

Street Vendors Association of Chicago (SVAC), Chicago, IL

Validation/Funding:  $ 3,000

Payment Schedule:  Lump sum payment

Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
RECERTIFICATION

Margaret and Alonzo will do the recertification training with the SDOP Committees:
Lake Michigan Presbytery - In person

Western Reserve Presbytery - via Zoom. 

Giddings-Lovejoy Presbytery – In person

The Midwest Task Force will have 3 new members that will be presenting for approval at the General Assembly. The new chairperson will be Phyllis Edwards.
Rebecca gave a gift to Sharon Ware as farewell and recognized her dedicated work as a member of the Midwest Task Force and National Committee.
Staff members also recognized her great work.

WORKSHOPS

The April 27 and April 28 workshops in Milwaukee, WI were very well attended. 
The Task Force plans to do one joint recertification training for SDOP Committees for Synod of Lakes and Prairies, Minnesota Valleys, Northern Plains, Northern Waters and Twin Cities Presbyteries this summer and Detroit Presbytery separately. 

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Northeast Task Force report 

Laura reported that the Task Force have problems in doing the site visits.  Some of them have not been able to schedule because of the weather conditions.

Probably the Task Force will have 6 projects to present in September National Committee meeting.

The workshop in Rochester is still pending. 

The new chairperson will be Karen Brown. Three new members will be added to this Task force that will be presented for approval at the General Assembly.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the South Task Force report.
John Etheredge presented the report and let the Committee know that this is going to be his last report as he is rotating off the Committee.
The Task Force tabled SS18003, Your destiny Learning Center, in Charlotte, NC because the application does not have all question answered.

Staff was asked to send a letter to the group asking for a completed application.

Three précis were presented for validation and funding:
Fideicomiso de la Tierra del Cano Martin Pena, San Juan, Puerto Rico

Validation/Funding:  $ 15,000

Payment Schedule:  Quarterly

Committee VOTED TO APPROVE 
This project will be a collaborative partnership with Presbyterian Disaster Assistance and Presbyterian Hunger Program.

The committee have a conversation about the SDOP criteria and the applicant evaluation process.

The Gainesville Health and Wellness Center of West Alabama, Gainesville, AL
Validation/Funding:  $ 15,000

Payment Schedule:  Quarterly

Committee VOTED TO APPROVE with two nays, and one abstention.
Homes for All Nashville, Nashville, TN

Validation/Funding:  $ 15,000

Payment Schedule:  Quarterly

Committee VOTED TO APPROVE with two nays, and two abstentions.
John informed the National Committee about the results achieved in Charlotte: Approximately 68 people participated in the various workshops, (51 came to the 6 community workshops, 12 to the Engaging Presbyterians in Alleviating Poverty workshop, and 5 were at the Charlotte Presbytery SDOP Committee gathering).

A total of 8 congregations hosted SDOP Committee members and PMA staff (Preaching and/or Minutes for Mission). He gave Margaret the list of people and contact information of the people that he contacted. He considered that this National Committee meeting was very successful. He recommended to repeat the same style of National Committee meetings  in the future. 
The new chair will schedule the 2018 meetings for the South Task Force. Two new members will be added to this Task force that will be presented for approval at the General Assembly.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the West Task Force report 

The Task Force last meeting was a conference call.
Three précis were presented for validation and funding:

Filipino Migrant Center, Long Beach, CA
The National Committee VOTED and REJECTED this project because it did not meet the SDOP criteria of being owned and controlled by the direct beneficiaries.
Mixteco/Indigena Community Organizing Project (MICOP), Oxnard, CA
Validation/Funding:  $ 15,000

Payment Schedule:  Quarterly

Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
United Territories of Pacific Islanders Alliance (U.T.O.P.I.A) Seattle, Auburn, WA

Validation/Funding:  $ 15,000

Payment Schedule:  Quarterly

Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
The Task Force VOTED TO RESCIND the following projects:

Multicultural Alliance for a Safe Environment (MASE), Albuquerque, NM. Validated in 2014 for $15,000.  Due to lack of response from group the $1,875 is to be rescinded.

Hispanic Affairs Project, HJAP, Montrose, CO. Validated in 2015 for $15,000.  Due to lack of response from group the $11,250 is to be rescinded.

The Committee recertified Pacific Presbytery SDOP Committee on 02/12/2018

The following Presbyteries needs to be re-certified: San Fernando and San Jose, and Redwoods, San Francisco and San Jose Presbyteries 

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Church wide and Community Relations Committee report

The minutes for mission will continue at National Committee meetings. For our next meeting in Philadelphia, PA, the following committee members and staff will do it: Phyllis, Laura, Margaret, and Alonzo. Laura will send an email address and/or phone calls to plan this. New committee members will be invited too.
The Committee recommended that National Committee locations can be scheduled in cities where Mid-council re-certification are needed. 

Laura mentioned that Sharon with the Midwest Task Force has given as a model in ways to approach people and communities, like they are doing in Milwaukee.
John will mail the symbolic check to people that are going to do presentations.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the International Task Force report.
First, she thanked the Committee members for their participation in this meeting. She stated that she hopes everybody got the idea how this work overseas has been done during the last years. The Task Force is looking forward for Susan leadership as new International Chairperson
She also mentioned that committee members may have noticed that here in Belize people are very territorial. The International Task Force decided that they won’t identify an intermediary in charge of the funding process. Instead of that the International Task Force will continue to accept applications from Belize and continue the funding at less scale.
In 2018 the Task Force approved $20,000 for West Africa Initiative as a last payment. The Task Force should receive reports from CE-MUJER and Rwanda this year. Funds will be allocated upon receive a satisfactory report. The Task force will decide during the next meeting how much the Task force will allocate for each intermediary. 

Members of the staff, Alonzo and Teresa, and Chairperson of the International Task Force, Susan Dobkins, will visit Panama in November as a first visit to this new focus country.
During the next Task Force meeting it will be decided how the work be like in Nicaragua and Guatemala.
Lisa concluded that it has been a joy for her to be part of this committee. She thanked the National Committee members.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Members Engagement Committee report.

Johnnie informed that Wayne Steele will be the South Task Force Chairperson, Phyllis Edwards the Midwest Task Force Chairperson, Karen Brown, the Northeast Task Force Chairperson, and Wesley continue to be the Chairperson of the West Task Force.
This Committee will send the chairpersons of each Task Force who are the alumni members. Johnnie mentioned the tasks that the alumni members can do. They are posted in the SDOP private website. They are:
1. Press Releases: Creating and sending out press releases to Mid Councils and funded partners after each National Committee meeting (includes reproducing email drafted by Community Development and Constituent Relations Associate).
2. Contacting Presbyteries and funded groups to verify contact information for who to send the press release to and then sending to all Presbyteries with latest funded projects in their vicinity. 

3. Sending press releases to all funded groups depending on number of projects funded.

It was recommended that the alumni request be in writing. 

The meeting continues with the National application review conducted by Susan. She and Sharon reviewed the application form , made a draft  and passed to the staff. The staff will work on it for formatting to make it presentable. It will be presented for approval in September.

Alonzo, Margaret, Rebecca, John E, Johnnie, and Joseph will participate in the General Assembly.
The participants will try to make SDOP very visible for everybody. Alonzo will participate in most of the justice events.

The new members will be presented for approval by the General assembly. 
The schedule for our next National Meetings were mentioned as follow:

2018 
· Philadelphia (Fall) September 13-16 – Northeast
·  December – Conference Call

2019

· Albuquerque, NM – January 24-26  - West

· New York, NY – May 23-25 – Northeast

· Atlanta, GA – September 19-21 - South 

· December – Conference Call

 Karen Brown closed the meeting with prayer.

Meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart

Bilingual /Meeting Planner 
	
	CONVENED

ROLL CALL

ACTION:  15-0518
Approved Agenda  
ACTION:  16-0518
Approved February 22-24, 2017 minutes.

RE-CONVENNED

RE-CONVENNED
RE-CONVENNED

ACTION:  17-0518
Approved Agenda  

ACTION:  18-0518
Received the Financial Report

ACTION:  19-0518
Received staff report

TASK FORCES REPORTS

ACTION:  20-0518
The Committee VOTE TO RECEIVE the Midwest Task Force report
ACTION: 21-0518

 VALIDATION/FUNDING

SM18001
ACTION:  22-0518
The Committee VOTE TO
RECEIVE the Northeast Task Force report

ACTION:  23-0518
The Committee VOTE TO RECEIVE the South Task Force report

ACTION: 24-0518
The Committee VOTE TO TABLE SS18003

ACTION: 25-0518
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SS17003
ACTION: 26-0518

VALIDATION/FUNDING

SS17007
ACTION: 27-0518

VALIDATION/FUNDING

SS17009
ACTION:  28-0518
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the West Task Force report

ACTION:  29-0518
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SW18002
ACTION:  30-0518

VALIDATION/FUNDING

SW18003
ACTION: 31-0518
Rescinded projects:  SW13003, SW15003
ACTION:  32-0518
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Church wide and Community Relations Committee report

ACTION:  33-0518
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the International Task Force report.
ACTION:  34-0518
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Members Engagement Committee report
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